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Hello Fellow SASSõers; 

I hope everyone has been doing well, staying cool and hydrated and enjoying your summer. First, thanks to all 

that came out for the August social and we hope you had a great time. I know Kitty did a great job in providing 

many great beach music and shag songs. Jackie and I were not able to attend due to family time with our kids 

and grandkids visiting Washington, DC. It was hot there also! We are headed into my favorite time of year, 

FALL, and SASS is very busy over the remaining four months of the year. Please read your newsletter and any 

other emails that come in the next few months as we have many tasks, important changes and events for SASS 

and the shag world. 

Our September social will be held Friday, September 9th, starting at 7PM at the VFW. Our guest DJ for the 

evening will be David Sessoms, so please come out for fun, fellowship, bring something to share with your SASS 

family, and bring a friend. Also, we will have our 2017 Board member nominations presented and open nomina-

tions from the floor. Remember, if you nominate someone, please make sure they are interested in serving and 

at the social. A listing of the 2017 Board nominations that are being proposed by the Executive Board are in-

cluded in this monthõs newsletter. We want to thank all these persons for accepting the nomination and willing-

ness to serve our club. 

September brings about my favorite shag event of every year; FALL MIGRATION, FUN SUNDAY, FUN MONDAY and 

all the days and nights of being with others that love and live the shag lifeñitõs just GREAT! I promise you if you 

have never attended any SOS event in the past or if itõs been some time since your last participation in FALL 

MIGRATION you wonõt be disappointed. Also, remember to get your FUN MONDAY raffle tickets no later than our 

September social. Some lucky persons are going to win money and wouldnõt it be great if they were from SASS. 

You can get tickets from any Board member and Teresa White. If you ainõt in, you canõt win! We are also very 

blessed to have many SASS members that are heavily involved with the FUN SUNDAY/

FUN MONDAY events. Thanks to all of you for your service and if you as a SASS member have interest in assisting 

in any way contact Rosemary Parten, Fun Sunday/Fun Monday Chairperson. 

In this months newsletter, the Executive Board has included proposed changes to the SASS BY-LAWS. The Board 

has been working on these changes for several months in an effort to bring our By-laws more inline with what 

we do and what we are. The CURRENT STATEMENT and the PROPOSED CHANGE is noted on each item that the 

Board felt needed changing to reflect SASS in the proper way. Please review these changes very carefully, con-

tact any board member if you have questions on any proposed changes. At our October Re-up Social, a vote will 

be taken from the members in attendance for approval. Your attention to these changes is very important and 

being at the October social is vital to our club. 

Lastly, Iõd like to thank Linda Gilliam for her many years of service to SASS as our Newsletter/Webmaster Chair-

person. Linda is retiring as Newsletter/Webmaster Chair effective at the end of this year. THANK YOU òMISS 

GRACEó FOR ALL YOU DO AND HAVE DONE IN SERVICE TO SASS AND ITõS MEMBERSHIP! GOOD LUCK AND HAPPY 

TOMORROWS! 

 

September, 2016 
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Important Events in September: 

Due to SOS Fall Migration, the September SASS Social will be on the second Friday night, Septem-
ber the 9, 7:00 PM at the VFW.   

At the September Social, nominations will be taken from the floor for the SASS Board for 2017. All 
Members in good standing are eligible to run and hold office. The only thing the current Board re-
quests is, if you do nominate someone please be sure they are willing to serve and are present. 

September 16 - September the 25, SOS Fall Migration at North Myrtle Beach. Fun Sunday will be 
September 18 with bands playing in the parking lot next to the Arcade all afternoon. Fun Monday 
will be September 19 with bands playing on Main Street North Myrtle Beach all afternoon. 

Other Important Things to Remember and consider: 

The new Board will take office in January and will need Committee Chair persons. One very im-
portant Chair to fill will be WebMaster and Newsletter. Yes; Linda aka òMiss Graceó has decided 
she needs a break. When you see Linda please let her know what a great job she has done. This 
will leave a very important position open. If you have any interest in this Chair or any other com-
mittee, please let a Board member know. 

The SASS Board is working on some Bylaws changes that will be presented this month and voted on 
next month. Some of the changes such as starting time for the Social is to bring the club into com-
pliance with the bylaws. Others are just wording changes to simplify the Bylaws. 

The SASS Board was approached by the VFW with the idea of a joint venture. SASS and the VFW 
would host the Sand Band one night later this year. Some of the Board members will meet with 
some of the officers from the VFW later this month to pursue this. I will keep you informed as 
more information is available.  

Be careful and safe. Hope to see you and a friend at the September Social and at SOS Fall Migra-
tion. 

Billy Deese 

2017 SASS SLATE OF OFFICERS 

Below is the slate of SASS Officers that the Nomination Committee is submitting for the year 
2017. 

President: Billy Deese 

Vice President: Richard Porter 

Secretary: Victoria Lee 

Treasurer: Jim Wilson 

Sergeant-At-Arms: Billy Parten 

SOS Coordinator: Rosemary Parten 

Member At Large: Rick Joy 

Member At Large: Phyllis Kimery 
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Rosemary will have SOS cards at the socials on Friday night. If you 
are planning to go to any SOS event, you will need an SOS card to 

get in to the participating clubs. $30 thru the shag club or $35 at 

the beach.  

SASS koozies are available at the social, too! 

SASS TANK TOPS AVAILABLE 

Rosemary is in the process of ordering SASS tank tops. She plans to 

close the order by the 9th, which is the night of our September so-

cial.  

If you need more information or would like to place an order, con-

tact her at 919-774-8090 or randbparten@windstream.net.  

 Get yours today!      
IMPORTANT DATES 

Sept 6 Board Meeting 

Sept 9 SASS Social 

Sept 16-25 SOS Fall  

   Migration 

Sept 18 Fun Sunday 

Sept 19 Fun Monday 

REMEMBRANCES 

GUEST {ŝ̃Ƞ 

9-12 Sheila Webster 

9-14 Jobie Deese 

9-20 Jackie Parker 

9-28 Shelby Porter 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΥ 5ŀǾƛŘ {ŜǎǎƻƳǎ 
hŎǘƻōŜǊΥ wƻȅ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜǎǎ 
bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΥ hǳǊ hǿƴ  
wƻōōƛŜ CŀǊǊŜƭƭ 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΥ /ƘƛƎƎŜǊ ²ƻƻŘǎ 

 

 

Cathy Stinson 
  Billy Parten 

 

   

 

Marlene Pearce 

Mae Edla Shaw 

Danny Womble 
Richard Whitlark 

Robert Pettus 

 

 

 

 

Marie Kidle (Daughter-in-Law) 

FRIENDS OF SASS 

ILLNESSES 
ò

Contact Rosemary Parten at 
919-774-8090 or by email at 
randbparten@windstream.net 
to get yours today. They are 
still only $30 each and guar-
anteed to bring you great 
times and lots of wonderful 
memories the rest of the 
year! Make checks payable to 
SASS. You can also mail your 
check to: 

Rosemary Parten 

5117 Simpson Drive 

Sanford, NC 27330 

Please include name(s) of per-
son card(s) will be issued to 
and their return address. 
Cards will be sent as soon as 
possible upon receipt. You 
must have a card to enter all 
SOS events. 

LETõS GO SHAGGING! 

SYMPATHY 
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 ITõS TAILGATE TIME! 
This delightful Southern dip goes well with corn, pita and vegetables. And what a conversation 
starter. If you donõt like collards, have no fear, they are not obvious at all and serve the recipe 
similar to spinach in spinach dip. ENJOY!  
BLUE CHEESE AND COLLARD DIP 
INSTRUCTIONS 
2 cups cooked, chopped, drained fresh collards 
1/2 cup bacon, cooked and chopped 
1/2 cup caramelized onions 
1 cup slow roasted tomatoes, chopped 
1/2 cup blue cheese crumbles 
1 Tablespoon Kosher salt 
1/2 Tablespoon freshly ground black pepper 
1 Tablespoon Texas Pete 
1/2 cup grated Parmesan cheese 
8 oz softened cream cheese 
1/2 cup good quality southern mayonnaise 
1/4 cup sour cream 
Pre-heat your oven to 350 degrees 
Mix all ingredients together. Place in a baking dish. 
Bake for 20 minutes or until bubbly. Serve with crackers, toast, chips or raw veggies. Great as a 
topping for baked potatoes. 

WHAT HAVE YOU DONE LATELY? 

Did you ever notice how eager new members are to get involved in volunteering for our club? Do 
you remember being enthusiastic as a new member? Volunteering in any club pays no financial re-
ward but the feeling of accomplishment when you become a part of something is greater than any 
paycheck. Members sometimes say, Iõve done my part. Now Iõll sit back and let someone else do 
it. Iõve done my time. Is that the attitude you want to be known for? Probably not. Next time an 
opportunity arises to help, why not volunteer before youõre asked or say sure when asked. The 
rewards are great and itõs fun! 

CLUB MEETING NIGHT 

Our monthly meeting will be Friday, September 9 at 7 PM at the VFW. Our guest DJ will be David 
Sessoms. Light snacks will be available and the bar will be open. Once youõve had your snack, get 
out on the dance floor and work off those calories. Donõt forget you will be eligible for the jack-
pot at every meeting and a 50/50 raffle is always happening. So bring a snack and a friend and 
letõs òboogie the jointó! 

Remember, smoking is only permitted on the new porch off the back of the bar.  

RESIGNATION 

After 8 years, itõs with much soul-searching and love for SASS and itõs members I have made a de-
cision to resign my role as Newsletter/Webmaster by the end of 2016. When Graham approached 
me about accepting this challenge, it was just that ð a challenge, as I had done neither before. 

With my daughterõs guidance, I taught myself and now that I look back, I thank Graham for en-
couraging me to try. Iõve learned a lot! The support of the members who have sent kind remarks 
to me about my work is what has kept me going this long. Thank you from the bottom of my 
heart. I will never forget your kind words.  

As I pass the torch, I hope you will give the person who takes this challenge your support. 

Iõll continue to see you at the socials. 


